
Minutes 

Riverton Village Board 

The President and the Board of Trustees of the Village of Riverton held their regular board meeting on August 
5, 2024 at the Riverton Village Hall, Riverton, IL. 

The board meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. Those answering roll call: Trustees: Johnathan Chisam, 
Dave Charles, Gina Rusciolelli, Jim Mileham, Michelle Landess, and Mayor Joe Bartley.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

Trustee Mileham made a motion to approve July 15th board meeting minutes and pay the bills. It was 
seconded by Trustee Landess. Trustees Chisam, Charles, Rusciolelli, Mileham, Landess, and Mayor Bartley 
voted yes.   

People to Address the Board: 

Elizabeth Marsh addressed the boards about complaints on Blackburn Street.  

Christi Roscetti addressed the board requesting a special liquor license and for barricades for an outside event 
on September 21.  

Old Business: 

New Business: 

Trustee Mileham made a motion to approve Ordinance 24-21 An Ordinance Of The Village of Riverton, 
Sangamon County, Illinois Authorizing The Execution Of A New Power Sales Contract With The Illinois 
Municipal Electric Agency For The Delivery Period Commencing October 1, 2035. Trustee Landess seconded. 
Trustees Chisam, Charles, Rusciolelli, Mileham, Landess, and Mayor Bartley voted yes.  

Superintendent Lyons, submitted his report. Trustee Charles requested that the Village Hall building be power 
washed and asked for an update on playground equipment and Veteran’s Ponds projects.  

Police Chief Crouch, submitted his report.  

Office Manager Patterson, had nothing to report.  

Treasurer March, had nothing to report. 

Committee Reports: 
Trustee Chisam, chairperson of the Administrative Committee, had nothing to report. 

Trustee Rusciolelli, chairperson of the Public Safety Committee, thanked the Deputy Chief Landgrebe for 22 
years of service to the Village and Katy Carter for 1 year of service to the Village.  

Trustee Mileham, chairperson of the Public Utility Committee, had nothing to report.  

Trustee Charles, chairperson of the Parks Committee, reported that they had met with the Engineer Firm after 
multiple Public Meetings for feedback on the Field of Dreams expansion. They have drawn up plans and Kuhn 
and Trello are writing the OSLAD grant for funding.  

Trustee Landess, chairperson of the Public Works Committee, thanked Chris McCloughan for 2 years of service 
to the Village. 



Mayor Bartley, chairperson of the Economic Development Committee, had nothing to report.  

Mayor Bartley reported that the USDA water main expansion project is being appealed. He recommended 
moving forward with money from the short lived asset fund to fund materials. Trustee Landess and Charles 
asked clarifying questions about the use of the funds. Trustee Mileham made a motion to approve the use of 
the funds for the water main project. Trustee Charles seconded. Trustees Chisam, Charles, Mileham, Landess, 
and Mayor Bartley voted yes. Trustee Rusciolelli voted present.  

Trustee Landess made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:19 pm. Trustee Rusciolelli seconded. Trustees 
Chisam, Charles, Rusciolelli, Mileham, Landess, and Mayor Bartley voted yes.   
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